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Tues. May 14, 8:30 am – Fort Tejon and Quail Lake Margaret Dolan and Linda McMillian will lead this field 
trip to Fort Tejon and then to the Quail Lake area off Hwy 138.  We will do short walks at each location, 
looking for migrants and mountain species.  Bring snacks, water, binoculars (loaners available) and layered 
clothing.  Before returning home, join the group for lunch in Gorman. Directions to Fort Tejon: Take I-5 
south toward Lebec and Frazier Park.  At exit 210, take ramp right and follow signs for Fort Tejon.  
Carpoolers from Bakersfield meet at 7:30 am at Stockdale Hwy/Hwy 99 park n ride between Real Rd and 
Hwy 99.  $10 gas donation suggested for drivers. For info: call Mac McCarthy at 589-7768. 

Climate Change Corner: Waste Less Food
Methane from agricultural actives, waste management, 
and energy use is the second largest cause of climate 
change behind fossil fuels, according to the Environmental 
Protection Agency. Reducing food waste is the 
number-one thing consumers can do to significantly lessen 
their climate impact, according to the Project Drawdown 
report. “Food that is disposed of and spoiled creates 
methane, and that’s why it has an impact on greenhouse 
gases, because methane is such a strong greenhouse gas, 
and that’s why reducing food waste has such a large 
impact.” Food waste occurs when we don’t buy produce 
because it has blemishes or is misshapen, when we discard 
food because it is a day past the expiration date, or because 
we simply never get around to eating it.
 

     
By Harry Love

Your Donation Money At Work
The Executive Board voted to give $500 towards a 
fundraising event at Panorama Vista Preserve. The 
event is a ‘fun run’ in March called the Field and 
Dale. Our contribution 
will go towards the 
purchase of shirts for 
the participants. We 
also purchased 200 
buttons that read “Birds 
Matter!” for our 
science camp students 
and for our outreach 
activities. Thanks to 
Maria Polite, a 
member, for this idea.

https://www.epa.gov/ghgemissions/global-greenhouse-gas-emissions-data


…

https://webmail.kernaudubonsociety.org/cpsess1882389419/horde/imp/dynamic.php?page=mailbox#
https://www.wildlife.ca.gov/Conservation/Laboratories/Wildlife-Investigations/Rehab/Facilities
https://www.wildlife.ca.gov/Conservation/Laboratories/Wildlife-Investigations/Rehab/Facilities
https://batworld.org/local-rescue/
https://batworld.org/local-rescue/
https://www.wildlife.ca.gov/Conservation/Laboratories/WildlifeInvestigations/Rehab/Facilities
https://www.wildlife.ca.gov/Conservation/Laboratories/WildlifeInvestigations/Rehab/Facilities
https://www.wildlife.ca.gov/regions
https://www.bird-rescue.org/contact/found-a-bird/helping-a-debilitatedbird.aspx
https://www.ojairaptorcenter.org/i-found-a-baby-bird/
http://nativesongbirdcare.org/I_found_a_bird.html
https://library.pacwilica.org/docs/BabyMammals.PDF


Badger (Tejon in Spanish)
Chris Gardener, a recent KAS presenter and 
docent at Tejon Conservancy, recently found 
this American badger coming out of its hole 
to look at the world.

https://prairiefalcon.org


Birds Sighted by Members

Good Ol’ Audubon Fun



http://www.meetup.com/Kern-Audubon-Society
https://www.greentechmedia.com/articles/read/global-energy-storage-double-six-times-by-2030-matching-solar-spectacular#gs.wec6jL0



